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1. CTE Enrollment as of May 11, 2023 for 2022-2023 school year – 108 students.  

 

2022-23 Homedale Marsing Parma Notus Wilder Academy H. School 

Auto 6 0 2 2 0 1  
Construction 0 0 0 0 0 1  
Culinary 3 1 5 4 2 3  
Diesel 4 1 10 1 0 5  
EMT 1 1 3 1 0 0  
Engineering 1 0 2 0 0 3  
Law 1 1 4 1 1 1 1 
Nursing 1 0 1 2 0 0  
Welding 14 3 5 3 0 3  
Pharmacy 0 0 0 3 1 0  

Total 31 7 32 17 4 17 1 
Students on 
IEPs 

5 0 0 0 0 5  

New students 
on IEP 

1 0 2 2 0 2  

504’s 0 0 2 0 0 0  
 
Pre-registration totals – 134 students 

2023-24 Pre-
Regstration 

Homedale Marsing Parma Notus Wilder Academy H. School 

Auto 5 0 8 1 0 0 0 
Culinary 5 1 6 4 2 2 0 
Diesel 3 0 9 4 0 3 0 
EMT 0 0 4 0 0 0 0 
Ad. EMT 1 0 1 1 0 0 1 
Engineering 0 0 1 0 0 3 0 
Law 1 1 2 2 0 1 0 
Nursing 1 0 11 3 0 0 0 
Welding 16 2 8 4 0 2 0 
Pharmacy 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Total 32 4 50 19 2 11 1 
Students on 
IEPs 

1 0 0 0 0 5  

504’s 2 0 2 0 0 0  
 

Intro to Auto/Diesel  Homedale AM  Marsing/10:30 a.m. Parma/7:30 a.m. 

     3   0   12 



2. COSSA Academy Enrollment 2022-2023 school year – 77 High school and 11 Junior 
High. Breakdown is as follows: 

 Academy Jr High 

Homedale 27 5 

Marsing 19 1 

Parma 23 4 

Notus 5 1 

Wilder  3 0 

Total 77 11 
  
 

3. CTE Report - Submitted by: Shelby Cloward 

Student and School Outreach 
 Preparations are being made for summer camp. 

 
Competitions 
Skills – Hotels, flights, and registration have been booked for nationals. The law 
enforcement instructor will attend with his student and the culinary student’s mom 
will chaperone him. 

 

CTE Diplomas 

There are 31 students that qualified for the CTE diploma designation. 

4. COSSA Academy Report – Submitted by Terry Rothamer 

Continuous Improvement Team (CIT) and Professional Development 

The COSSA Continuous Improvement Team met during our April 14th professional 
development day. Two sub-committees presented information and made 
recommendations for attendance and student growth. Pre/post test data was presented 
by Rebecca Owen and discussed by the continuous improvement team. 

The attendance sub-committee presented an updated attendance policy that would 
include more proactive measures pending board approval: 

 An attendance coordinator would be appointed for COSSA Academy and 
CRTEC  

o COSSA Academy – Sam Pafille 
o CRTEC – Christina Barron 

 School counselor to attend both Academy and CRTEC meetings to report at-risk 
students regarding chronic attendance issues. 

 Mentors would be assigned to contact at-risk students. 



 Home visits would be scheduled on a designated day each week via ‘Community 
Outreach.’ 

 Communications would be sent by attendance coordinator to the home to notify 
and document measures taken. 

CRTEC and Academy handbooks are being updated with the appropriate wording 
surrounding these initiatives. Teachers were given time to complete personal 
evaluations and to prepare for parent-teacher conference which saw more than usual 
attendance with generally positive feedback. Academy and CRTEC then met for 
recognition and desert/drinks at the COSSA Café.  

The COSSA annual Career Fair was held on April 18th and met with good attendance 
and feedback with vendor positioned strategically by the supporting CRTEC programs. 
School counselor Gabby Nash, along with much support from COSSA administrative 
assistants Janie Willden and Christina Barron did an excellent job with preparation and 
implementation.  

5. COSSA Academy and CTE Upcoming Events 
 Senior Dinner – May 23 at 4:00 p.m. 
 High School Graduation – May 24 at 5:00 p.m. at Wilder High School 
 CTE Summer Camp – June 5 – 7th  
 Summer School – June 5 – 30th 


